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On Sunday, January 22, our congregation will gather after worship to 

hold its Annual Meeting.  On the agenda are the budget for 2012, the 

slate of nominees for offices, boards and committees, and other issues 

which members may bring to the meeting. 

Refreshments will be served by council members following a shortened 

Worship Service and then our meeting. 

During the meeting activities will be provided for the children. 

Please plan to attend and be a part of the very important work of this 

church. 

   ***Boards and committees are reminded to have their reports  

         turned in to the church office by Tuesday, January 10. 

________________________________ 

 

Beginning 

    Sunday, January 1, 2012  

 

WORSHIP time in Gaylord begins at 9:00 a.m. 

Fellowship Hour at 10:00 a.m.  

Sunday School will begin at 10:15 a.m.  
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Ushers: Albert Meyer, Allan Meyer 

   Diane and Darrel Mosel  

Greeters:      Howard and Fran Armstrong 

       1-1, 1-8, 1-15 

                        Mark Pauly and Dylan Pauly  

       1-22, 1-29 

Acolyte:    Ethan Pomplun  

__________________________ 

Fellowship Hour: 
 

January 1 .................................................. Kellers 

January 8 ............................................. Klimmeks 

January  15 ................................................... open 

January 22 ................. Annual Meeting - Council 

January 29 .................................................... open 
 

 Lectionary Readings for January 

Jan. 1, 2012: New Year’s Day  

Isa. 61:10 - 62:3, Psalm 148, Gal. 4:4-7, 

Luke 2:22-40.  UCC Theme: Called to Gift. 

Jan. 8, 2012: Baptism of Christ 

Gen 1:1-5, Psalm 29, Acts 19:1-7, Mark 1:4-11.  UCC 

Theme: New Beginnings. 

Jan. 15, 2012:  Second Sunday after Epiphany  

1 Sam. 3:1-10, (11-20), Psalm 139:1-61, 13-18,  1 Cor. 

6:12-20, John 1:43-51.  UCC Theme: Called and 

Recalled. 

Jan. 22, 2012:  Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Jonah 3:1-5,10,  Psalm 62:5-12, 1 Corinthians 7:29-31, 

Mark 1:14-20.  UCC Theme: Moving forward. 

Jan. 29, 2012:  Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

Deut. 18:15-20, Psalm 111, 1 Corinthians 8:1-13, Mark 

1:21-28.  UCC Theme: With Authority. 
 

Remember in prayer:  Pat Pinske, Clayton Johnson 

and Grace Papke.  Pray for Aaron Solomonson, Alex 

Thoele, Mark Thoele, May and Raymond Ysasaga, Tom 

Bartz (son-in-law to Sandy Wentzloff), Lee Dzubella 

(nephew to Pauline Marlinski), Jacob Krumwiede 

(nephew to Sandy Pomplun), Daniel Britt and others 

serving in the military. 

Pray for those who have been ill or are homebound. 

Special Thanks to those folks that read the Christmas 

dramas during Advent.   Thanks to: Shannon Hruska, 

Darrel Mosel and Kevin Thies. 

 

Thanks also to those who helped with the Head Start 

Christmas Party: Fran and Howard Armstrong, Pauline 

Marlinski and Hank and Eileen Campbell. 
 

Congratulations to Bill and Amy Pfarr Walker on the 

birth of a baby girl Madison Rose Walker on Nov. 22. 

Grandma is Marian Rose Pfarr-Saxton, Great Grandma 

is Rose Swenson, and Great Great Grandmother was 

Rose Bauer Swenson. 
 

Congratulations to Jean Feehan on the birth of a 

Great Grandchild, Cole Ryan Fredrickson, born on 

December 10 to Brad and Megan Fredrickson.  

Grandmother is Pat Feehan Fredrickson. 

News from CC&O  

The Board of Congregational Care & Outreach would 

like to highlight two recent UCC Gaylord members.  Jan 

and Mike Walsh are our featured members this month.  

Many of you may already know a lot about Mike, one of 

Lorraine & Bill Walsh’s three sons.  Mike has a 

daughter, Holly, and a son, Brad, who is married to 

Amanda.  Jan has a son, Nathan and a daughter Jenny, 

married to Dan.  Jenny & Dan are expecting a new baby 

in March, to join brother Darby. 

Jan grew up in Menahga MN and raised her children in 

Sebeka.  She worked as a Special Education  

paraprofessional at the Sebeka School for 20 years.  Jan 

moved to Gaylord in 2004 and lived in the Jefferson 

Apartments, across from the Walsh house.  That’s how 

she met Mike.  Mike and Jan married in June 

2010.  Mike works at Walbaums, and Jan is a 

paraprofessional at Sibley East.  They love baseball (as 

any good Walsh family does!) and like to bowl in 

couples league.  Mike and Jan also enjoy going to 

garage sales and flea markets, and working in their 

yard.  Welcome to our UCC family! 

____________________________________________ 

Please call the Church Office: When your phone 

number, address or email address change so that 

church records can be updated. When you or a loved 

one are admitted to the hospital. When your group plans 

to hold a meeting, so it can be placed on the church 

calendar.  Thank You.        

Cancellation Reminder: UCC group meetings and 

events are canceled if schools are closed early or 

canceled that day. If church is cancelled you will receive 

a call from a Council member.  Also listen to KNUJ. 
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From the Pastor 

“Dakota – Friendship”  Martin Luther King Jr. Event at UCC New Ulm   

Sunday, Jan. 22     5 p.m.  Potluck    -   Program  5:45 p.m. 

 The word Dakota means “friendship.”  We lift up that special gift as we gather at UCC on Jan. 22 as friends 

of both the Euro-white and Native American communities. We are all welcomed to this gathering in a spirit of 

friendship and goodwill. I trust that such a gathering has a “sacred” spirit, with an awareness of a greater power 

that can bring us together in spite of a history of broken relationships - violence, conquest and exploitation. A 

symbol of this brokenness for me is the buffalo – a sacred, life-giving creature to the Indians; but an object of 

domination and devastation to the whites. Again, a sacred spirit will recall Jesus teaching the spiritual way of 

confession, forgiveness, healing and new life. 

 The leaders of the program time will help us explore not so much the tragedies of the past, but the healing 

and life-giving possibilities occurring among us now and in the future.  They have been invited to share rituals, 

personal stories, art/poetry and the contemporary importance of treaties and societal relations. We will all cele-

brate our diversity and our respective cultural gifts... with time for discussion and questions, table fellowship 

and a good potluck meal. 

 UCC of New Ulm and the UCC statewide (Conference Annual Meeting resolutions) have been focusing on 

the relationships of Indians and whites on the 150th Anniversaries of Statehood and the Dakota War. As I have 

shared over the years, my personal relationships and experiences with Native Americans have been formative to 

my faith life and the following of Jesus’ teachings, and the witness of Martin Luther King. 

 Thanks to the 3 main presenters: Anthony Morse, Site Manager at the Lower Sioux Interpretive Center; 

Gwen Westerman, Writer and Professor at MSU Mankato; and David Larsen, noted speaker and active leader 

from Lower Sioux Community. An invitation has also been shared with other folks at Lower Sioux to join us. 

Please invite friends to come and join us for this special time. Thanks to the New Ulm Mission Committee for 

sponsoring this event, with support from the Mission Committee of Nora UU Church, Hanska. 

      In Friendship, Hank 

 

P.S. This event is one which Gaylord UCC members and friends are definitely invited to.  I have recently 

learned that the Gaylord area also has history with Native Americans who apparently had a settlement 

on the islands of Lake Titloe.  I’m also glad to include this in this month’s newsletter as a way to share an 

important part of my faith journey.   

                     ---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Christmas Thanksgivings   Looking back, I offer a heart-felt thanks to all, both young and old who gave of 

their time, talent and treasure in helping us celebrate Advent – Christmas at UCC whether in Worship, Fellow-

ship or Service! 

A Christmas Surprise        I was wonderfully surprised to have my whole family suddenly appear at our 

Christmas Eve Service this year.  Furthermore, they - Eileen, Tim, Brian and Colin - were all sitting in the front 

row. (unprecedented!)  So I did definitely notice them.  These days our sons are only together a couple of times 

a year, so it was a special family Christmas gift! 

 

A New Year’s Prayer        “Faithful God, we thank you that when we walk close to you in this earthly pilgrim-

age, the valley of the weeper becomes a place of springs. We thank you for all those who walked in faith before 

us, acting in courage and seeking your ways. Grant us wisdom and courage for the living of the New Year; 

through the grace of Jesus Christ.  Amen.” 
 

- Pastor Hank is away Dec. 30 to Jan. 2.  For emergency pastoral concerns please contact Deacons Aggie Schue      

or Jim Peterson. 

     No matter who you are or where you are in life’s journey, you are welcome here!                                                                                                         
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Women’s Fellowship will meet at 6:30 p.m. on 

Monday, January 9 to undecorate the church.  Any-

one interested in helping is welcome to come.   

     Coffee will be served  when we are  finished. 

Priscilla Circle will not meet in January.  Come 

join us for our regular meeting on February 16 at 

2:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room. 

Update from the Mission Board 

On behalf of the retired UCC ministers and their 

spouses, to those of you who contributed to the 

Christmas Fund, we send you many thanks.  We col-

lected $114.00.  Thanks also to everyone who do-

nated to the Santa’s Helpers collection this year. 

Our next From the Heart Offering will be on January 

8th and will be for the Sibley County Salvation 

Army. Our congregation continues to be a very gen-

erous group of friends.  Thank you for everything 

you do. 
Meals on Wheels Schedule for January 2012 

Jan. 2 - 6 Dick Estenson and Ewald Keller 
Jan. 9 - 13 open     
Jan. 16 - 20 open 
Jan. 23 - 27  open 
Jan. 30 - 31 open 

If you are able to help deliver Meals on Wheels in 

January please sign up on the sheet in the  

Fellowship Hall.  

  

From The Heart offering schedule for 2012 

Helping those in need 

January 8   Salvation Army 
February 5       Souper Bowl of Caring (Food Shelf) 
March 11          Sibley Co. Food Shelf – matching 

 funds this month 
April 8          One Great Hour of Sharing 
May 13             Strengthen the Church 
June 10            Gaylord UCC scholarship fund 
July 8            Salvation Army 
August 12      open—church service in park? 
September 9  Sibley County Food Shelf 
October 14       Neighbors in Need 
November 11    Christmas Fund 

 

 

 

 

 

- Youth Sunday -    

Martin Luther King Jr. Sunday 

January 15, 2012 during our 9 a.m. service 

A Day to Celebrate with our Youth and 

their  Learning and Ministry Activities 

“Worship and Service Projects” 

“Urban Immersion Retreat” 

“Ropes Challenge Course” 

“Pilgrim Point and the MN Conference Camps and    

 Retreats” and more…….. 

***Planning meeting for youth involved in 

Youth Sunday Service  

Wednesday, Jan. 11 at 5:30 p.m. 
_________________________________ 

Our Church Council is looking into the possibility of 

having another weekend retreat this summer at Pil-

grim Point Camp, possibly joined with New Ulm 

UCC.  

Camp provides twice daily all-camp cross-

generational programs, worship support for the Ves-

per’s, amazing meals & hospitality, and you will 

still have plenty of time for relaxing, playing at the 

beach or ball field and creating your own experi-

ences! Watch for more information in the coming 

months.  

Mark your calendar for some tentatively 

scheduled Camps & Retreats: 

 

Middle School Service Days: 

Saturday, January 28 at Henderson UCC  

Saturday, March 10 at Anoka UCC 

Saturday, May 12 at Pilgrim Point 

Winter Senior High CYE: March 2-4, 2012 

@Camp Koinonia 

Middle School Camp: July 22-27, 2012 (Sunday-

Friday) 

Senior High Camp: July 29- August 4, 2012 

(Sunday-Saturday) 

Bring your church friends with you for a week or 

weekend to experience Pilgrim Point! 

August 5-10, 2012 (Sunday-Friday) is Family 

Camp Week, sponsored by Mayflower UCC and 

St. Anthony Park UCC, and is open to EVERY-

ONE!  

Wayzata Community Church Summer Camps are 

open to EVERYONE!  

  Registration for Summer Camps to open soon! 
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A good church reminder for a new year -   

based on a Reflection by Felix Carrion. 
 

“Come to him, a living stone, though rejected by mor-

tals yet chosen and precious in God’s sight, and like 

living stones, let yourselves be built into a spiritual 

house…For it stands in scripture: ‘See, I am laying in 

Zion a stone, a cornerstone chosen and precious.’”     

                                                 1 P e t e r : 4 - 1 0   

 

 Superstar athletes are fond of saying “this is my 

house” when referring to the stadium or arena of their 

team. Whether or not this phrase was popularized by 

them, it has now become commonplace.  

 Although this sentiment has some resonance in our 

culture, it is pretty tragic when it takes hold in the 

church. At times pastors fall captive to this idea, and 

so do church members.  Justifications for the claim, 

“this is my house,” may range from the many years 

someone has served as leader or member of the church 

to “my family built this church” to “I am the biggest 

contributor.” The implied message is “I get to call the 

shots.”  Seasoned pastors know how difficult it is to 

move a congregation held captive by the one or the 

few to a new understanding of shared authority and 

leadership.   

 For the first members of the church, Jesus Christ 

was the “cornerstone” of God’s house.  A cornerstone 

is the first stone set in the construction of an edi-

fice.  It becomes the reference point that determines 

the direction and position of all the other stones.  The 

author of this epistle reminds the members of the 

church that they are being built up into a spiritual 

house dedicated to the life and service of Jesus Christ. 

You are living stones in God’s house built upon the 

foundation of Jesus; but you are not the cornerstone. If 

we find ourselves succumbing to the illusion that “this 

is my house,” it is a good thing to begin on the spot 

whispering and then exclaiming, This is God’s house. 

 

Prayer   “O God, it is you who builds the spiritual 

house, in whose care and charge are all the matters 

that pertain to it. When we do not “keep it real,” bring 

us back to our spiritual senses, so that we will see all 

the others who are not just in your house, but who to-

gether with me form it. Amen.” 

 

 

 

  What not to take into the New Year. 

 

• Self-help books — Trust in God first; don’t turn to 

 him as a last resort. (See Proverbs 3:5-6.)  
 

• Tape measure — Consider only God’s standards; 

 don’t compare yourself to other people. (See Luke 

 18:9-14.)  
 

• Rearview mirror — Don’t live in the past. You’ll 

 miss out on what God is doing in your life now. (See 

 Philippians 3:12-14.)  
 

• Gavel — Stop wasting time judging others. Instead, 

 pray for them, help them and team with them. (See 

 Luke 6:37-38.)  
 

• Life vest — Don’t be overly cautious spiritually.  

 Peter experienced Jesus in a real way because he 

 dared to step out of the boat. (See Matthew 14:22-

 33.)  
 

• Garage-door opener — We think we’re networked 

 but often isolate ourselves. God intended for us to 

 live in community with one another. (See Hebrews 

 10:23-25.)  
 

• Handcuffs — Don’t offer excuses about why you 

 can’t help out. God can do amazing things through 

 -and despite - us. Just follow him, with no  

 excuses. (See Mark 6:35-44.)           

      Gregg McCaslin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

“May Peace Prevail On Earth” 
 

Que la Paz prevalezca en la tierra          (Spanish) 
 

Möge Friede auf Erden                            (German) 
 

Maj Fred Prevail på jorden         (Danish) 
 

Niech pokój zapanuje na ziemi                (Polish) 
 

Wo’ wa’hwa la ma’ls a’lan u’nun’we     (Lakota) 
 

 قد يسود السلام على الأرض 
(Arabic) 
 

      ˳˶˞ˢ ˶ˣˡ˩ ˧ˮ˲ ˪˰ ˢ˶ˣ˸ˢ ˨˶ˡ˟ ˧˞ˬ ˫ˣ˪˷
 (Hebrew) 
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The Guide.  
Picture a man stumbling along in a heavy fog, com-

pletely disoriented. Then, off in the distance, he sees 

the light of one small lamp. Its glow is sufficient nei-

ther to burn off the fog nor to illuminate the obsta-

cles that might be on the ground between the man 

and that lamp. Still, it is a steadily burning lamp. 

Something within the man prompts him to believe 

that if he heads toward it, he will be going in the 

right direction. That “something” we can call “faith.”  
 

While heading toward the lamp, he finds another lost 

man whose eyesight is so poor he can’t see the lamp. 

The first man takes the second by the hand and helps 

him toward the lamp also. The act of reaching out to 

another we can call “love.”  
 

And the lamp that draws him? It’s called “hope.”  

 

Less is More 
 

What if we took our lengthy lists of changes we want 

to make in the new year and narrowed them down — 

way down? Rather than making a half dozen or more 

commitments that we’re unlikely to keep, how about 

zeroing in on a single word that captures the essence 

of what we want to achieve or become?  
 

A pastor encouraged church members to each find 

one word that points to or describes a characteristic 

or vision they wanted to achieve in the year ahead. 

The experiment turned into a movement, with ideas 

and testimonials available at www.myoneword.org.  
 

What would your one-word resolution be? 

~ 

“The steadfast love of the LORD never ceases, his 

mercies never come to an end; they are new every 

morning; great is your faithfulness”  

                               (Lamentations 3:22-23, NRSV).  

 

God refuses to give up on us. When we lose hope, 

when we fail and fall short, his mercy never runs out. 

Tomorrow is full of promise and our Lord’s unceas-

ing love. 



 

 

January Birthdays 
 

01 .................................................. Eunice Gasow 

01 ................................................... Megan Meyer 

02….……………………………… .. Liz Kuphal 

03…….…………………….. ......... Dale Johnson 

04…….…………………………… Doug Walsh 

06……………………………… .. Kati Klimmek 

07 ................................................ Gary Wentzloff 

10 ………… .................................... Ruby Keller 

10 ................................................. Susan Tessmer 

11 ................................................... Bob Estenson 

13……………… …………………Dennis Mead 

15…………………… ...................... Liz Reishus 

15 .................................................... Fran Skarboe 

17 ......................................................... Eric Thies 

22 ........................................................ Sam Thies 

29  ............................................. Michael Schultz 

30 .............................................. Helen Van Brunt 

 

 

The United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street—P.O. Box 385 

Gaylord, MN  55334 

Return service requested 

 

United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street 
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Office—uccg@myclearwave.net 

This newsletter is a monthly publication of the United 

Church of Christ, Gaylord. Articles and announcements 

are due the third Wednesday of the month. 

Sunday Worship—9:00 a.m. 

Coffee-Fellowship Hour follows 

Sunday School—10:15 a.m. Sept.—May 

Communion is the 1st Sunday of the month 

Pastor - Rev. Hank Campbell 

Council President - Gail Estenson 

Church Secretary - Cindy Johnson 

 


